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        Introduced by Sens. LARKIN, SKELOS, ALESI, BONACIC, DeFRANCISCO, 
FARLEY, 
          FLANAGAN,   FUSCHILLO,  GOLDEN,  HANNON,  JOHNSON,  LAVALLE,  
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          LITTLE, MALTESE, MARCELLINO, MAZIARZ, MORAHAN, PADAVAN, RATH,  
SALAND, 
          SEWARD,  TRUNZO,  VOLKER  --  read twice and ordered printed, and 
when 
          printed to be committed to the Committee on Finance 
  
        AN ACT to amend the state finance law and the military law, in  
relation 
          to establishing the New York military family relief fund and making 
an 
          appropriation therefor 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate and 
Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. The state finance law is amended by adding  a  new  
section 
     2  89-h to read as follows: 
     3    §  89-h.    New  York  military family relief fund. 1. There is 
hereby 
     4  established in the joint custody of the  commissioner  of  taxation  
and 
     5  finance and the comptroller, a special fund to be known as the "New 
York 
     6  military family relief fund". 
     7    2.  Such  fund  shall  consist of all moneys appropriated, credited 
or 
     8  transferred thereto from any other fund or source pursuant to law. 
Noth- 



     9  ing contained in this section shall prevent  the  state  from  
receiving 
    10  grants,  gifts  or  bequests  for the purposes of the fund as defined 
in 
    11  this section and depositing them into the fund according to law. 
    12    3. Moneys in the New York military family relief fund  shall  be  
kept 
    13  separate and shall not be commingled with any other moneys in the 
custo- 
    14  dy of the commissioner of taxation and finance and the comptroller. 
    15    4.  The  moneys  in  such fund shall be expended only for the 
purposes 
    16  designated in section two hundred twenty-four of the military law. 
    17    5. All payments from such fund shall be  made  by  the  department  
of 
    18  taxation  and  finance  after  audit  and  warrant of the comptroller 
on 
    19  vouchers approved by the adjutant general. 
  
         EXPLANATION--Matter in italics (underscored) is new; matter in 
brackets 
                              [ ] is old law to be omitted. 
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     1    § 2. The military law is amended by adding a new section 224  to  
read 
     2  as follows: 
     3    §  224.  New York military family relief fund. 1. Definitions. As 
used 
     4  in this section, the following terms shall have the following 
meanings: 
     5    a. "Eligible member" means a New York resident who is (1) a member  
of 
     6  a  force  of  the  organized militia or a reserve component of the 
armed 
     7  forces of the United States, (2) called to active  military  service  
of 
     8  the United States for a period of not less than thirty consecutive 
days, 
     9  and (3) stationed at least one hundred miles away from his or her 
prima- 
    10  ry residence. 
    11    b.  "Eligible family member" means a person who is, due to a 
relation- 
    12  ship with an eligible member, verified through  the  Defense  
Enrollment 
    13  Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS), which is established by the 
United 
    14  States  department  of  defense,  eligible  to  receive  benefits  
under 
    15  Tricare, or its successor. 
    16    c. "Military income" means military salary plus basic  housing  
allow- 
    17  ance. 



    18    2.  Grants.  a.  Casualty-based grants. An eligible member or 
eligible 
    19  family member is entitled to a grant of (1) up to one  thousand  
dollars 
    20  annually if the eligible member, while in active military service of 
the 
    21  United States or as a result of such service, suffers injury or 
illness, 
    22  or is declared missing in action or a prisoner of war and (2) up to 
five 
    23  thousand  dollars  if such eligible member is killed as a result of 
such 
    24  service. 
    25    b. Needs-based grants. An eligible member is entitled to a grant of 
up 
    26  to two thousand dollars annually if the military income of the  
eligible 
    27  member, while in active military service of the United States, is 
thirty 
    28  percent  or  more  less  than the eligible member's income from 
civilian 
    29  employment. 
    30    3. Administration. The division of military and  naval  affairs  
shall 
    31  administer  the  grants authorized by this section. Grants shall be 
made 
    32  in the following order of priority:  casualty-based  grants  and  
needs- 
    33  based  grants.  Among  persons eligible for needs-based grants, 
priority 
    34  shall be given to those having the greater demonstrated  need.  
Further, 
    35  any  eligible member or eligible family member may be awarded either 
one 
    36  or both the casualty-based grant or needs-based grant in the same 
year. 
    37    4. Rules and regulations. The division of military and  naval  
affairs 
    38  shall  promulgate  rules  and  regulations  to  establish guidelines 
and 
    39  criteria to disburse available grant funds to eligible members or 
eligi- 
    40  ble family members and take such other measures as it deems necessary 
to 
    41  implement the provisions of this section. 
    42    § 3. The sum of two hundred fifty thousand dollars ($250,000),  or  
so 
    43  much thereof as may be necessary, is hereby appropriated to the New 
York 
    44  military family relief fund, to be administered by the division of 
mili- 
    45  tary  and  naval  affairs,  from any moneys in the state treasury in 
the 
    46  general fund, not otherwise appropriated; for services and  expenses  
of 
    47  the  division  of  military  and  naval affairs related to the making 
of 



    48  grants for the purposes of carrying out the provisions of this act. 
Such 
    49  sum shall be payable on the audit and warrant of the  state  
comptroller 
    50  on vouchers certified or approved by the adjutant general, or his or 
her 
    51  duly designated representative in the manner provided by law. No 
expend- 
    52  iture  shall  be  made  from  this  appropriation until a certificate 
of 
    53  approval of availability shall have been issued by the director  of  
the 
    54  budget  and  filed  with the state comptroller and a copy filed with 
the 
    55  chairperson of the senate finance committee and the chairperson  of  
the 
    56  assembly  ways and means committee. Such certificate may be amended 
from 
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     1  time to time by the director of the budget, and  a  copy  of  each  
such 
     2  amendment  shall be filed with the state comptroller, the chairperson 
of 
     3  the senate finance committee, and the chairperson of the  assembly  
ways 
     4  and means committee. 
     5    § 4. This act shall take effect immediately. 

 
 


